
D E C E M B E R  

C A L E N D A R  

City Council Meetings 

7pm 

2nd Wednesday 

No Council  Dec 28th  

Planning Meetings 

7pm 

1st and 3rd  

Wednesdays 

As needed 

All meetings are held at 

the Hyde Park City  

Office Building 

113 East Center 

Hyde Park City Newsletter 

                    Merry Christmas 
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Hyde Park City Office 

Hyde Park / North Logan Court 

113 East Center 

PO Box 489 

Hyde Park, UT 84318 
 

City: 435-563-6507 

Court:  435-563-6923 

Hours:  8am - 5 pm (Mon - Fri) 

Visit the Hyde Park City  

website  

hydeparkutah.org 
 

Hyde Park City is  on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/
hydeparkutah/  

like our page 
 

Agendas to meetings  can be 
found on the public notice 

website Utah.gov/pmn/ 

To contact Mayor  

Bryan Cox                       
bryan.c@hydeparkcity.org 

Please send information for 
the newsletter to   

donja.w@hydeparkcity.org 

Christmas Concert 

Christmas Eve  

Organ Recital 

December 24th, 2022 - 9:00 PM 

St Thomas Aquinas Catholic Church 

725 South 250 East,  Hyde Park 

Join us for an evening of traditional and familiar 
favorites featuring Karla Axtell at the great      ca-

thedral organ. 

This is an annual tradition for families and friends 
to gather on Christmas Eve for a time of celebra-

tion and quiet reflection. 

Free Admission 

Program lasts approximately 45 minutes 

Special thanks to  

St Thomas Aquinas Catholic Church 

Christmas 
Tree Lighting 

Monday Dec 5 

7:00pm 

Hyde Park Bldg. Basement 

Our city Christmas tree has 
grown the past year and it's 
ready to be lit up!  Come and 
join us for our Christmas Tree 
Lighting. We are expecting a 
special guest from the North 
Pole! We also heard the Grinch 
might show up and cause some 
trouble - noooo!  And wear 
those gorgeous/ugly Christmas 
sweaters because we're having 
a contest!  It's going to be a 
blast and you won't want to 
miss it!    

 

HELP US DECORATE OUR 
CITY CHRISTMAS TREE! 

Let's make a City Family 
Christmas Tree!   We invite in-
dividuals or families to bring an 
ornament/ornaments to our 
Tree Lighting party.  We will be 
decorating our tree on the west 
side of the city building with 
your ornaments.  It can be 
homemade or store bought but 
make sure it can withstand the 
weather.  You can put your 
name on it, or not.  We will 
save them afterwards if you 
would like them back.  And if 
you can't make it to our Tree 
Lighting feel free to add your 
ornament anytime.      

https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
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Message From Council member Kevin Flint 
 

On behalf of the Mayor, City Council, Planning Commission, Public Works, 
Building Inspection, and the staff of Hyde Park City,  we want to wish you the 
very best this holiday season.   Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.    We 
appreciate the opportunity to serve the residents of the city.   It is a pleasure 
because Hyde Park is the people .   Please spend time with those you love.   
Life is just crazy enough that sometimes life changes.    Those relationships 
are more important than anything else. 
 
 

What do you do when you are driving down the road and you see an officer in 
a police vehicle?   You probably look at your speed, slow down, or both, right?   
One of the responsibilities that I have on the council is to work with the North 
Park Police Department.    We are fortunate to have 18 of the best men and 
women working every day on our behalf to protect our public safety.   I re-
cently spent a couple of hours with one of our officers patrolling the highways 
and byways of Hyde Park.    I was so impressed at how committed this officer 
was to his position.    He told me how much he loved being out in the commu-
nity.    All of our officers feel that way.   They have high-stress, high-risk jobs 
but go out every day simply because they love what they do.  
The next time you are out and you see one of our officers, slow down and 
give the them a friendly wave.   Thank them for their service when you can,    
and yes, they still like donuts.   
     Kevin 

H Y D E  P A R K  C I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

What is the City 

but the People? 

                William Shakespeare 

 2023 dog licenses  have arrived 

$10.00 for a spayed or neutered dog  

$20.00 for an intact dog 

Proof of current rabies vaccination is required 

 

Kennel Permit 

If you have  3 or 4 dogs, a kennel permit is required.  

(no more tha 4 dogs are allowed) 

• permit valid for 3 years 

• cost to apply is $55.00 

 

The application is available on the Hyde Park City web-
site under services \ forms or at the City offices.   

Edgar & Melanie Lewandowski 

Robin & Kathleen Miller 

Dylan & Lauren Nielson 

Ryan & Amber Jackson 

Todd & Stacy Simon 

Miles & Mackenzie Haslam 

Gay Lynn Jorgensen 

Dallin & Hannah Petersen 

Ronald Swenson 

Michael & Mika Brown 
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 Hyde Park City Cemetery   

Hyde Park City and 

Northern Utah 

United Youth Soc-

cer are working 

together to put 

fencing around 

the soccer fields at 

Lee Park ; creating 

a safer place to 

play.   

Hyde Park Youth Council 

The Youth Council's service project for 

November was helping at Toys for 

Tots.  It is a wonderful organization 

filled with caring and dedicated peo-

ple.  We were able to help fill wishes for 

lots and lots of children in our val-

ley.  We worked fast and had to quit a 

little early because things were run-

ning out.  Consider donating to this 

worthy organization 

There are no grinches here  - just 

great neighbors.  Want to know 

who is on Santa's Good List?  It's 
Mandy and Lance Gittins!  We 

heard that the Gittins family are 

the first ones to help and love 

those around them and they lend 

many a helping hand.  They have 

helped a neighbor put in a 
yard,  have brightened days with a gift and the Git-

tins are concerned about the welfare and needs of 

families around them.  They have also served and 

helped many people at Autumn Care.  "Mandy 

bakes amazing bread and shares it with all."  "She 
has become close friends to those who are home 

bound and need a friend."  Lance is hard working 

and so handy.  He can fix fences or anything in the 

neighborhood and he is the one to help move trees 

and play with the kids.  One nomination letter said, 

"We love the Gittins family. We have been shown 
love many times by their family." 

"Their whole family is such a great example to ours 

of serving and loving."  What a lovely tribute to a 

wonderful family!  It's perfect for our holiday sea-

son as we reflect on all the things we are thankful 
for.   

Are you grateful for a Good Neighbor?  Tell us at 

HPGoodNeighbor@gmail.com or drop off a note at 

the city office.   

Have a peaceful holiday and 

enjoy all the wonderful things 
this time of year brings!  With 

love from your HP Youth 

Council  

 

Good Neighbor Award 

During this intentional season of gratitude, I wish 
to express my sincere thanks to those who have 
contributed to our “Grave Marker” project for 
unidentified and unmarked gravesites.  To date, 
58% of our total goal of $2000, has been real-
ized.  All donations are welcomed!  Please leave 
your donation at the Hyde Park City offices, or 
contract me directly.  Thank you!  What a beauti-
ful commitment we share to honor those whose 
final resting place is within the Hyde Park Ceme-
tery. 
 

Our 5-member Board of Trustees met recently 
for their annual meeting.  President Brian Balls 
(HP resident) welcomed re-appointed member, 
Cody Johnson (HP resident), and three newly ap-
pointed members – Jennifer Brough, Alma 
Brown, and Rachael Willis, all North Logan resi-
dents.  A Resolution to adjust the District’s 
Boundaries to exclude all North Logan parcels 
was brought forward as a motion during New 
Business, and passed.   

Respectfully, Maureen Hearns, Cemetery Admin-
istrator | hycemetery22@gmail.com | 
435.770.8884 

mailto:HPGoodNeighbor@gmail.com
mailto:hycemetery22@gmail.com


 
 

For information on donating to or requesting 

help from Toys For Tots, visit their website at 

http://logan-ut.toysfortots.org.  It lists many 

drop off points throughout the valley.   

There is a drop-off located in the Hyde Park 

City building. 

Sub For Santa 

Cache County Sub for Santa is a non-profit 

organization committed to providing tem-

porary assistance during the Christmas season to indi-

viduals and families in the Cache County area who are 

in need. If you would like to help or are in need of help, 

please contact their office at (435)554-9915 or visit 

their website https://

www.cachecountysubforsanta.org 

 

Cache Community  

Food Pantry 

The Cache Community Food Pantry is a diverse 
organization that provides much needed food 
assistance to many families in Cache Valley.   

If you are interested in making a financial, food 
or material donation, please contact the pantry  
at 435-753-7140 or visit cachefoodpantry.com 

for more information 

Spread Cheer 

Stop by your local hospice, senior center, or assisted 
living facility to spread cheer with a friendly visit or some 

holiday songs! Be sure to reach out beforehand to 
schedule your visit. You could also inquire about drop-

ping off holiday cards to those that may not have family 
nearby. 

Go out of your way to help a neighbor! You could shovel 
snow, help with lights, or deliver a meal. Every act of 
kindness counts! 

Nov 1, 2022 - April 1, 2023.   

No parking on the street between 

1:00 a.m. and 5:00 a.m.  

• Where no curb and gutter exists, a vehicle 

must be parked 6 feet off the asphalt.   

• Equipment and trailers must be removed.   

The parking ordinance applies during the entire 5 

month period whether or not there is snow on the 

ground.   

Business licenses - Time to renew   

If you are running a business in Hyde Park City,  you 
need to obtain a business license through Hyde 

Park City.   

The information to apply for a business license is 
available on the City website  

https://hydeparkutah.org/business-license 

 

If you have any questions, call Donja Wright at   

(435) 563-6507 Ext 11 

Hyde Park’s green waste dump site is now 

CLOSED.  The location will open again in 

the spring.   

You must now take your green waste, including leaves and 

tree trimmings to the Logan City green waste facility locat-

ed at 153 North 1400 West.  The Logan facility is open year 

round and there is no charge for dropping off green waste. 

The History of Hyde Park in Utah’s 

Cache Valley 1860-1990 

 Book By:  Dale Z. Kirby 

Great Christmas idea! 

Available at the City office for 


